
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting 

April 28, 2015 

President Pat McCart called the meeting to order at 7:10 at his residence. 

Present were the following Board members: 

Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice-President; Fred Abeles, Secretary; Wayne Duckett, Treasurer; Bill 

Wood, Communications; Andy Firpo, Industry Coordinator; Kenneth and Polly Light, Sales; Tim 

Spaulding, Web Master. 

Last Meeting – 50 Nifty Ideas presented by members of the Olympic Peninsula Woodturners group.  

They presented some very good ideas and some things that haven’t been thought of for a while.  There 

was some very good audience participation.  The group is developing two new programs for future use.  

The money they received from us for their presentation was donated back to their club.  There were 112 

people in attendance. 

The band saw clinic that was held in lieu of the Saturday sawdust session went very well.  There were 58 

people in attendance.  The group will be invited to join us in clean-up Saturday at Nancy Sweazey’s. 

Treasurer’s Report – Wayne presented his report in writing and is included as a part of these minutes. 

Sales – CA glue was ordered from Satellite City and was received into inventory.  The invoice needs to be 

submitted for payment. 

Programs – Dave Best has arranged for the following programs:  May 21st will be Glen Schaefer 

presenting his program on natural edge bowls that can be done quickly.  June program will be Bob Espen 

presenting on “enhancements”.  July program will be Art Lietsman from Canada.  He will present at 

Thursday’s meeting and hold over for an all-day program the next day at Nancy’s.  Sawdust session will 

not be held in July.  Sunday July 19th will be the annual picnic/wood auction to be held at the same 

location as last year.  Setup begins at noon, eating for the potluck will begin at 1:00 with the wood 

auction following immediately at 2:00.  August meeting will be a coring demonstration by Stan Gardner.  

September meeting will be the second mini-symposium.  Jack Wayne has agreed to demonstrate in 

either October or November. 

Newsletter -   Bill Wood needs newsletter input by May 13th. 

Webmaster – Tim Spaulding presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes.  He said 

that the two domain name registration fees of $15 each have been paid.  He noted that the Olympic 

Peninsula group has a page on their website showing all of the woodturning sites.  It was suggested that 

we include that page on our website as well. 

Open Discussion – It was noted that Fred Holder has retired from publishing his publication but he has 

sold the publication so it will continue.  The board members either have or will receive shortly an email 

from John Jacobs, the club’s new librarian, proposing an electronic check-out and listing of the club’s 



library materials on the website “Librarika”.  He will make a presentation to the board at a future date.  

Andy Firpo had a chance to spend some time with Mike Mahoney at Mike’s home just outside 

Sacramento on Andy’s recent trip to California. 

Adjournment – The motion to adjourn at 7:54 was moved by Andy and seconded by Polly.  The motion 

passed. 

Respectfully submitted by Fred Abeles, Secretary. 

  















 

 



 


